
2018 Bright Coves Annual Meeting Minutes
Popponesset Marketplace Church

Sunday, July 15th

The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Eric Peterson at 4:04 PM

Families represented were, Donahue, Nocera, Muldowney, Boyd,  Peterson, Perkins, 
Burke, Kiley, McDonald, Oleksak, Decter, Molloy/Kenny, Cramer, Anderson, Bell, and 
Tye.

Committee members Carolyn Donahue and Pat Bell were present as well as committee 
alternate, Margie Ross Decter.

A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously approved to accept the 2017 meeting 
minutes as presented.

Eric gave a brief overview of our financial situation.  We have about $275,000 in the 
coffers, understanding we will need this money when our roads need to be repaved.
We have a very low delinquent rate on dues.

Gary Perkins, Bill Burke, and Chris Boyd requested copies of the 2018 BC budget for 
review.

Reserved Areas, discussion included access for emergency vehicles.  Eileen Tye 
suggested she may be willing to donate the end of her dock with stairs adjacent to the 
reserved area.  Eric to investigate feasabilty and liability concerns.  Some erosion 
reported at reserved areas, Eric to investigate.  Diane Molloy and Paul Kenny  suggested 
looking into a seashell and cage erosion control system.  Mary Oleksak offered to do 
some research on this system.

Speeding cars were brought up as a problem and danger in our Village.  Chris Boyd 
requested a speed table on Bright Coves Way, he checked with his Wife before finalizing 
the request, smart.

Another great suggestion…Stop bars at all stop signs.

We had a discussion about the brush pick up program and the cost of it.  We decided to let 
the Peninsula Council decide if the program should be continued.

There is an unsightly pile of firewood at the home on the corner of Helmsman and 
Waterway.  Eric to request ARC send a letter to homeowner.

Save Popponesset Bay.  A motion was made by Eileen Tye to donate $7,500 to SPB. 
Motion was seconded by Marlene Perkins and unanimously approved.



The attendees are still hoping for a Bright Coves Directory.  Eric to follow up again with 
Peninsula Council.

A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously approved to keep the existing 
committee for the following year.  The Committee is Eric Peterson, Chair, Pat Bell and 
Carolyn Donahue, regular members, and Margie Ross Decter, alternate member.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:19 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,
Eric Peterson
Chairman


